
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      February 13, 2025     
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 

On behalf of the Associated General Contractors of New York State (AGC NYS), New York’s 
leading statewide construction industry organization and the New York State Chapter of the Associated 
General Contractors of America, I am pleased to write in strong support of the nomination of Marcus 
Molinaro to serve as Administrator of the Federal Transit Administration (FTA). 

 
I have had the pleasure of knowing and working with Marc Molinaro for much of his three decades 

in public service.  With experience in local government, as a state legislator, county executive and Member 
of Congress, Marc brings an incredibly broad perspective to public policy issues.  Much more than that, 
however, Marc has cultivated a well-earned reputation as a serious, thoughtful public servant focused on 
problem solving and the good of the people he has had the privilege to represent in so many roles. 

 
 As FTA Administrator, I have no doubt that Marc will put that extensive experience to good use 
as he strives to modernize the nation’s transit system while making it and the delivery of projects to build 
and maintain this critical infrastructure more efficient and cost-effective. 
 
 The construction industry and infrastructure community know Marcus Molinaro well.  Like so 
many others, we have found him to be a fair-minded and results-oriented leader.  There is no doubt that 
he would serve the American people well as Administrator of the Federal Transit Administration.  AGC 
NYS applauds his nomination and strongly supports it. 

 
Very truly yours, 

 
 

 
 
 
Michael J. Elmendorf II 

     President & CEO 
     Associated General Contractors of New York State 
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